Minutes of the Committee Meeting held with CRAMC representatives at 7pm, 23rd November 2015, at the Council Offices, Pentyrch.
PRESENT: -
Councillors: 
Stuart Thomas (Chairman), John Harrison, Graham Thomas, Nikki Howard & Wynford Ellis Owen
ALSO PRESENT: -
Colin Belward (Chairman CRAMC), Ben Taylor (CRAMC), David John (CRAMC), Christopher Norey (CRAMC) & Alec Davies (Clerk to the Council) 

APOLOGIES:

Cllr Brynmor Jones
106
To consider the Grass Cutting Contract.
Colin Belward outlined his concerns regarding the grass-cutting contract, highlighting the unnecessary frequency of the cuts, the fact that the majority of the grass during the late spring, summer and early autumn was cut by the cricket club members and the lack of oversight in relation to what work was carried out by the contractor.  He pointed out from the reference in the invoices to ‘maintenance visits’ which didn’t show on the invoice what was on the contract.  
The Clerk pointed out the frequency of the cuts was determined as the optimum that could be achieved during the course of a year, but any cuts not made because of bad weather were not charged anyway.  He also argued that the reference to maintenance on the bills was a shortened version of the description in the contract but conceded that it was not always possible to have the degree of oversight on the contractor that was desired and that the Clerk relied heavily on the Community Maintenance Officers to bring issues to his attention.  The Clerk further advised that 2015 was the first year of a three year contract and that the current contractor had submitted the best of the three tenders received the previous year.  The essential difference between competing tenders had been the cost of the cuts and at £125 the current contractor was some £60 a cut cheaper than his nearest competitor.
This generated a lively and impassioned debate where the points of view of CRAMC were listened to by the Councillors and the historical and ongoing PCC perspective was given by the Chairman and those Councillors present.  The Chairman also pointed out that the current charges by CCC, for the sort of usage enjoyed by the Creigiau football and cricket teams, would cost over £6,000 per year.
The debate was brought to a close by an agreement to form an oversight committee to meet at set periods to determine the on-going needs.  It was recognised that this needed to be prepared in more detail and the Clerk was asked to liaise with Colin Belward to set this up.  Clerk to arrange
107
To consider the Memorandum of Understanding

The bigger concern and one directly related to the grass cutting contract was the Memorandum of Understanding (MoU).  This was, in the view of Colin Belward, the CRAMC chairman, no longer fit for purpose and would bankrupt CRAMC.  Colin Belward argued that the aim of making CRAMC responsible for 50% of the maintenance of the field was not only unrealistic but also did not reflect the usage of the Recreation Ground stating that CRAMC were not responsible for 50% of the usage of the field.  He stated that the three sporting sections that used the field were using it for 20% of the time and no credit was given to the work carried out by members of the Cricket Club.  
This also provoked a lively debate with arguments on both sides in respect of the usage or otherwise of the ground.  Colin Belward also pointed out that CRAMC had a financial responsibility for the Pavilion, although conceded that this was used, almost exclusively by CRAMC.  It was agreed that it was a tricky cost balancing exercise to arrive at an accurate figure for usage of the ground.  
A discussion also occurred on the viability of CRAMC attaining a legal status in order to take a lease on the land, similar to the PSA at Pentyrch, following which it could organise its own affairs.  It was felt that this was something that CRAMC needed to look more closely at, as it would help to resolve many of the problems being experienced regarding the continued feasibility of CRAMC, but also as a method by which the current success of the cricket and football teams could be continued.
108
Any other business
The Chairman raised the issue of drones being used increasingly and the dangers these could impose following a recent news report of a drone injuring a child.  This was discussed but it was felt that no current threat existed, although the issue could be addressed again should this situation change.
The Chairman thanked all attendees for their presence and the meeting closed at 9.00 pm. 

Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
PCC Committee Meeting with CRAMC 30th Nov 2015

